
RICKMANSWORTH SCHOOL: LONG TERM CURRICULUM PLAN - HISTORY - YEAR 12
Supporting all students in their learning journey to ‘know more, remember more and do more’.

Year Group: 12 Autumn Term 1 Autumn Term 2 Spring Term 1 Spring Term 2 Summer Term 1 Summer Term 2

Topic Name

Topic key concepts/knowledge

Key concepts
Evidence
Significance
Cause and consequence
Interpretation
Change and continuity

Key skills assessed
Knowledge retrieval
Inference
Source analysis
Historical research
Description
Explanation
Forming an argument

In search of the American
Dream: the USA, c1917–96

Unit 1 The changing political
environment, 1917–80

● A changing presidency: the
rise and decline of
Republicanism to 1933; the
influence of Roosevelt;
changing styles of
presidential leadership,
1945–72; a decline in
confidence, 1968–80.

● Influences on the political
landscape: from rugged
individualism to New Deal
ideas in the 1920s and 30s;
the Red Scares and
anti-communism, 1917–80;
liberalism, counter-culture
and the conservative
reaction, c1960–80.

South Africa, 1948–94: from
apartheid state to ‘rainbow

nation’

Unit 1 The response to
apartheid, c1948–59

● Life in South Africa c1948:
race, segregation and
discrimination; urbanisation
and industrialisation,
including township life; rural
society; Afrikaner culture
and politics; the influence of
Britain.

● Reasons for the National
Party victory 1948, including
the impact of the Second
World War, the growth of
Afrikaner nationalism, and
international pressures for
change.

In search of the American
Dream: the USA, c1917–96

Unit 1 The changing political
environment, 1917–80

The impact of war on domestic
politics: the reasons for a return
to ‘normalcy’ and a
commitment to isolationism,
1917–41; US emergence as a
Cold War superpower from
1941; the impact of
involvement in Korea and
Vietnam.

South Africa, 1948–94: from
apartheid state to ‘rainbow

nation’

Unit 1 The response to
apartheid, c1948–59

● Codifying and implementing
apartheid, 1948–59:
strengthening the National
Party; apartheid laws; pass
laws and education; the
Tomlinson Report and
Bantustans; political
suppression and the Treason
Trial.

● African nationalism,
1948–59: political
opposition in 1948; the
revival of the African
National Congress (ANC);
the Youth League and the
Defiance Campaign; rural
resistance; the Freedom
Charter; the Pan-Africanist
Congress (PAC).

In search of the American
Dream: the USA, c1917–96

Unit 2 The quest for civil rights,
1917–80

● Black American civil rights,
c1917–55: life in the South
and the impact of northern
migration, 1917–32; the
impact of the New Deal, the
Second World War and the
Truman presidency; from
legal challenge to direct
action, 1917–55.

● Black American civil rights,
c1955–80: changing
patterns and approaches,
1955–68, including
southern-based
campaigning, the emergence
of Black Power and King’s
northern strategy; the
impact of civil rights
legislation: achievements
and limits to success,
1955–80.

● The search for minority
rights, 1960–80: the
reasons for, and nature of,
Native American and
hispanic American
campaigns; the emergence
of the gay rights movement;
achievements, and limits to
success, of minority
campaigns.

South Africa, 1948–94: from
apartheid state to ‘rainbow

nation’

Unit 2 Radicalisation of
resistance and the
consolidation of National Party
power, 1960–68

● Resistance to apartheid and
government reaction, 1960–
61: peaceful protest; the
Sharpeville Massacre and its
significance; the banning of
political parties and the

In search of the American
Dream: the USA, c1917–96

Unit 3 Society and culture in
change, 1917–80

● The changing position of
women, 1917–80: impact of
the Roaring Twenties, Great
Depression and New Deal
on women; impact of the
Second World War and
suburban life, 1941–60;
emergence of the women’s
liberation movement and its
achievements; extent of
women’s advancement,
1961–80.

● The impact of immigration,
1917–80: the nature of, and
response to, immigration in
the 1920s; the impact on
urban life, 1919–41; the
impact of the Second World
War, government policy and
its consequences, 1941–80.

● The influence of popular
culture and news media: the
social impact of cinema,
popular music and radio,
1917–50; the social impact
of television from the
1950s; the influence of
broadcast news, 1920–80.

South Africa, 1948–94: from
apartheid state to ‘rainbow

nation’

Unit 3 Redefining resistance
and challenges to National
Party power, 1968–83

● Black Consciousness and
the Soweto uprising,
including: Steve Biko and
the South African Students’
Organisation (SASO); the
mobilisation of school
children; the Soweto
Uprising, its significance and
suppression. The impact of
the death of Steve Biko

In search of the American
Dream: the USA, c1917–96

Unit 4 The changing quality of
life, 1917–80

● Economic influences: impact
of boom, bust and recovery,
1917–41; the impact of the
Second World War,
post-war affluence and
growth, 1941–69; the
challenges of the 1970s.

● Changing living standards:
fluctuations in the standard
of living, 1917–41; the
impact of the Second World
War and the growth of a
consumer society, 1941–60;
living standards, 1961–80,
including the impact of
anti-poverty policies and
economic divisions.

● Leisure and travel: the
reasons for, and the impact
of, increased leisure time,
1917–80; the growth of
spectator sports; the
development, and influence,
of a car-owning culture and
improved air travel.

South Africa, 1948–94: from
apartheid state to ‘rainbow

nation’

Unit 4 The end of apartheid
and the creation of the
‘rainbow nation’, 1984–94

● Revolt in the townships,
1984–87: the United
Democratic Front and
grassroots organisation;
protest strategies;
communal and government
violence; government
suppression.

● Reasons for Botha’s decision
to negotiate, 1985–89,
including the failure of
Botha’s ‘total strategy’,
economic problems and the

In search of the American
Dream: the USA, c1917–96

What impact did the Reagan
presidency (1981–89) have on
the USA in the years 1981–96?

● The effect of Reagan’s
economic policies.

● The extent to which ‘big
government’ was reduced.

● The nature and extent of
social change.

● The extent to which the
presidency and US politics
were revitalised.

Students begin Independent
Enquiry on the end of

apartheid



state of emergency.
● Creating a republic,

1960–61: Verwoerd’s aims;
the significance of
Macmillan’s ‘wind of change’
speech; a republic
established, 1960–61;
leaving the Commonwealth.

● African nationalist
radicalisation, 1961–68:
moves to armed struggle;
the ANC and Umkhonto we
Sizwe; the PAC and Poqo;
the Rivonia Trial and
significance for Nelson
Mandela; the impact of exile
and imprisonment on the
ANC and PAC.

● Strengthening ‘separate
development’, 1961–68:
economic recovery,
including international
investment; developing the
Bantustans; diplomatic ties;
Vorster’s use of police
powers and defence forces.

1977.
● The ANC re-strengthened:

decline in the early 70s;
internal reorganisation and
external legitimacy; the role
of Oliver Tambo; the global
anti-apartheid movement.

● Domestic challenges to
National Party power,
1974–83, including political
unrest, problems in the
Bantustans, National Party
division and scandal,
economic pressures and the
cost of defence
commitments.

● External pressures on
National Party power,
1974–83, including political
change in southern Africa,
international condemnation
and calls for economic
sanctions, cultural and
sporting boycotts.

impact of international
isolation, the effect of the
state of emergency.

● Negotiation and
compromise, 1989–91: de
Klerk’s new course; the
significance of Mandela’s
release; the unbanning of
political parties; the impact
of unrest and violence; the
dismantling of apartheid;
CODESA 1991.

● A new political settlement,
1992–94: CODESA
negotiations; nationalist
divisions and communal
violence; constitutional
agreement and elections;
the Government of National
Unity; international
recognition.

Extra Curricular opportunities Year 13 Autumn Term 2 trip to
New York and Washington

Opportunities to develop the
whole student

Relationships
Reflective
Resourceful
Resilience
Respect
Responsibility

Relationships - Collaborative
work and group discussions.
Reflective - Independent
revision and reflection on
marking and feedback.
Resourceful - Undertaking
historical research.
Resilience - Accepting feedback
and taking steps to improve.
Respect - For different historic
cultures and beliefs.
Responsibility - To take
ownership of work and wider
reading. To know when to seek
further guidance.
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